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SUBJECT: ADDITIONAL INFORMA"rlON ON A NEWLY IDENTIFIED AOC 

Dear Barbara: 

In a letter you sent to us, which we received on November 7, 1995, you directed the 
Laboratory to provide additional information on a new potential solid waste 
management unit (SVVMU) in TA-2. You requested the Lab to provide the information 
on the potential new unit within 90 days of receipt of the letter. The unit has been 
determined to be an area of concern (AOC) rather than a SVVMU. By reviewing the 
information following, we believe you will agree this unit is an AOC and should not be 
added to the perm it. 

AOC C-2-001 Metal Nugget Site 

A field investigation has taken place at this AOC. The metal nugget site is a pile of 
metal nuggets on the east side of TA-2 and near SVVMU 2-009. The unit is 
approximately one square foot of steei nuggets on top of a mound of soil. Fieid 
screening was conducted. Radiological instruments which measure alphas, beta, and 
gamma noted no radiation above background. A photoionization detector was also 
used and no readings were recorded. The unit, based on field screening and visual 
inspection, does not warrant further investigation. We believe that this unit poses no 
threat to human health or the environment. Additional information supporting a No 
Further Action determination at the AOC are planned in the future. The information 
presented above will be incorporated in the RFI Reports for adjacent units. 
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Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to call me at (505) 667-0808 or 
Ted Taylor at (505) 665-7203. 

Sincerel , 

{ Ja:'e. rogr-am~M~anager
n~vironmental Restoration 

JJfTTlem 

Cy: 
G. Allen, CST-18, MS E525 
T. Baca, EM, MS J591 
B. Garcia, NMED-HRMB 
T. Glatzmaier, DDEES/ER, MS M992 
D. Griswold, ERD, AL, MS A906 
B. Hoditschek, NMED-HRMB 
R. Kern, NMED-HRMB 
B. Koch, LAAO, MS A316 
D. Mcinroy, EMlER, MS M992 
N. Naraine, EM-453, DOE-HQ 
G. Rael, ERD, AL, MS A906 
W. Spurgeon, EM-453, DOE-HQ 
T. Taylor, LAAO, MS A316 
J. Vozella, LAAO, MS A316 
N. Weber, Bureau Chief, NMED-AIP 
J. White, ESH-19, MS K490 
S. Yanicak, NMED-AIP 

EMlER File, MS M992 

RPF, MS M707 


Sincerely, . ­

·I~.) Lf-
Theodore J. Taylor, Program Manager 
Los Alamos Area Office 
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